In the Matter of the Appeal of 		)		MUP 18-019
					)		
[bookmark: _GoBack]					)		MOTION TO SHORTEN TIME, STRIKE HEARING
SAFE AND AFFORDABLE SEATTLE	)		RE SCHEDULE NEW HEARING DATE
_________________________________)

	Appellants are requesting that the Hearing Examiner strike the October 23, 2018 hearing scheduled in this matter, and instead hold a telephonic hearing to discuss the Seattle Department of Construction and Inspection’s pending motion to exclude appellants’ exhibits, and to reschedule the hearing for this case. 

Declaration
	I am one of the appellants in this matter.  Ten days ago, on October 12, 2018 SDCI filed a motion to exclude Appellants’ exhibits and to limit Appellants’ testimony.  On October 19, 2018 Appellants filed a response to the motion; now on the eve of hearing, October 22nd, less than 10 minutes before the close of business, no decision and order has been made by the hearing examiner.  

	Because no decision/order has been issued it is impossible for the appellants to know what exhibits to prepare, what testimony to prepare for, what copies of what exhibits to bring.  

	This is not the first time that there has been an inexplicable and burdensome administration by the OHE in this matter.  Just 17 days ago the Hearing Examiner issued its prehearing order, for a hearing that had occurred more than 51 days previously. 

	The failure of the Hearing Examiner to respond to and timely manage the case, including this latest impasse which has created a situation whereby the Appellants are unable to determine what the case in chief is that they will be presenting less than 16 hours from now is highly prejudicial to the Appellants, and in reality to the other parties. 

	The OHE/Hearing Examiner is requested to shorten the time on this motion, strike the October 23, 2018 hearing, set a telephonic hearing for 9:00 AM on the 23rd, in order to address the matter of the outstanding motion and reschedule the hearing for this case.  

	Filed on behalf of the Safe and Affordable Seattle on this 22nd day of October, 2018.
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	Elizabeth A. Campbell, MPA
	Founder and Director of SAS


Filed on behalf of Elizabeth A. Campbell on this 22nd day of October, 2018.
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	Elizabeth A. Campbell, MPA
	Individually
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